
NAHMA HUD Update: Implementation of FY17 Funding Provisions for the HCV program 
 
Dear NAHMA Members, 
  
Attached, please find HUD’s recent notice, PIH 2017-10 (HA), regarding implementation of the Fiscal 
Year 2017 funding provisions for the Housing Choice Voucher (HCV) program.  
  
Funding is provided through the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2017, which HUD allocates to public 
housing agencies (PHAs) as described in the attached notice. Renewal funding is based on validated 
Voucher Management System (VMS) leasing and cost data for the prior calendar year (January 1, 2016 – 
December 31, 2016.) 
  
In 2017, the amount Congress appropriated to fund the HCV program is broken down as follows: 
  

2017 Appropriations 
 

  
HAP Renewal Funding $18,355,000,000  

Tenant Protection Vouchers $110,000,000  

Administrative Fees $1,650,000,000  

Mainstream 5 Year Program $120,000,000  

Tribal HUD-VASH Renewals $7,000,000  

Veterans Affairs Supportive Housing $40,000,000  

Family Unification Program $10,000,000  

Total Available CY 2017 Appropriations $20,292,000,000  
  
  
The attached implementation notice provides information on how HUD calculates HAP renewal funding 
for each PHA’s HCV program. The notice encourages PHAs to pay particular attention to the set-aside 
funding provisions listed in Section 5 and Attachment A. 
  
To view this notice online, please click here.  
  
Thanks, 
  
Juliana 
  

Juliana Bilowich, Government Affairs Coordinator 

National Affordable Housing Management Association 

400 N. Columbus St., Suite 203, Alexandria, VA 22314 

Phone 703-683-8630, ext.116 Email jbilowich@nahma.org, Website www.nahma.org 

NAHMA is the leading voice for affordable housing management, advocating on behalf of 
multifamily property managers and owners whose mission is to provide quality affordable 
housing. 

https://www.nahma.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/Implementation-of-FY17-Funding-Provisions-for-HCV.pdf
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